
SALARIES AND ALLOWANCES ACT 1975 

DETERMINATION VARIATION 
 

PREAMBLE 
 

The Salaries and Allowances Tribunal has issued a determination to reflect changes in 
relation to the following offices in the Special Division of the WA Public Service and 
Prescribed Offices – 
 

• Deputy Director General, Department of Health;  

• Assistant Commissioner, WA Police Service;  

• Deputy Director General, Disability, Department of Communities; 

• Small Business Commissioner, Small Business Development Corporation; 

• Director, South West Development Commission; and 

• Assistant Commissioner, WA Police Service. 

 

 

DETERMINATION 

VARIATION 1 (effective on and from 17 October 2024) 

The Determination of the Salaries and Allowances Tribunal made on 21 June 2024 under 
sections 6(1)(c), (d) and (e) of the Salaries and Allowances Act 1975, as amended from time 
to time, is hereby varied by a determination set out below, with effect on and from 17 
October 2024.  

 
Delete the reference to the office below, as it appears in ‘Table 3: Special Division Non-
CEOs’ within Part 1 of the First Schedule, and insert the following: 
   

Office Department or Agency Band Office Holder Salary 

Deputy Director General Health 2 Vacant $- 

 



VARIATION 2 (effective on and from 30 November 2024) 

The Determination of the Salaries and Allowances Tribunal made on 21 June 2024 under 
sections 6(1)(c), (d) and (e) of the Salaries and Allowances Act 1975, as amended from time 
to time, is hereby varied by a determination set out below, with effect on and from 30 
November 2024.  
 

 Delete the reference to the office below, as it appears in ‘Table 2: Prescribed Office 
Holders’ within Part 1 of the First Schedule, and insert the following: 
 

Office Department or Agency Office Holder Salary 

Assistant Commissioner Western Australian Police Service Vacant $- 

 

VARIATION 3 (effective on and from 16 December 2024) 

The Determination of the Salaries and Allowances Tribunal made on 21 June 2024 under 
sections 6(1)(c), (d) and (e) of the Salaries and Allowances Act 1975, as amended from time 
to time, is hereby varied by a determination set out below, with effect on and from 16 
December 2024.  
 

 Delete the reference to the office below, as it appears in ‘Table 3: Special Division Non-
CEOs’ within Part 1 of the First Schedule, and insert the following: 
 

Office Department or Agency Band Office Holder Salary 

Deputy Director General, 

Disability 
Communities 2 M Cowden $324,243 

VARIATION 4 (effective on and from 17 January 2025) 

The Determination of the Salaries and Allowances Tribunal made on 21 June 2024 under 
sections 6(1)(c), (d) and (e) of the Salaries and Allowances Act 1975, as amended from time 
to time, is hereby varied by a determination set out below, with effect on and from 17 
January 2025.  
 

 Delete the reference to the office below, as it appears in ‘Table 1: Special Division 
CEOs’ within Part 1 of the First Schedule, and insert the following: 
   

Office Department or Agency Band Office Holder Salary 

Small Business 

Commissioner 

Small Business Development 

Corporation 
3 Vacant $- 

 



VARIATION 5 (effective on and from 20 January 2025) 

The Determination of the Salaries and Allowances Tribunal made on 21 June 2024 under 
sections 6(1)(c), (d) and (e) of the Salaries and Allowances Act 1975, as amended from time 
to time, is hereby varied by a determination set out below, with effect on and from 20 
January 2025.  
 

 Delete the reference to the office below, as it appears in ‘Table 1: Special Division 
CEOs’ within Part 1 of the First Schedule, and insert the following: 
   

Office Department or Agency Band Office Holder Salary 

Director 
South West Development 

Commission 
4 C Brooks $224,128 

VARIATION 6 (effective on and from 02 February 2025) 

The Determination of the Salaries and Allowances Tribunal made on 21 June 2024 under 
sections 6(1)(c), (d) and (e) of the Salaries and Allowances Act 1975, as amended from time 
to time, is hereby varied by a determination set out below, with effect on and from 02 
February 2025.  
 

 Delete the reference to the office below, as it appears in ‘Table 2: Prescribed Office 
Holders’ within Part 1 of the First Schedule, and insert the following: 
 

Office Department or Agency Office Holder Salary 

Assistant Commissioner Western Australian Police Service Vacant $- 

 
 
 
Signed on 28 January 2025. 
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